
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IMPACT REPORT: SUPPORT 

FOR CIVILIANS IN ISRAEL 

 

 

 

Since October 2023, Project HOPE has been responding to the health and humanitarian needs 
of civilians in Israel. Our team has distributed hygiene items to families displaced by the conflict, 
equipped health facilities damaged by the October 7 attacks with lifesaving medical equipment, 
and forged innovative mental health partnerships with local organizations. Project HOPE’s 
response continues to focus on strengthening the capacity of the local health system, 
addressing mental health needs, and supporting displaced families. 

 

 

 

 

STRENGTHENING THE CAPACITY 

OF LOCAL HEALTH FACILITIES 
 
Project HOPE provided critical medical equipment to four hospitals 
damaged during the October 7 attacks: Shamir Medical Center, 
Barzilai Medical Center, Hadassah Hospital, and Sheba Medical 
Center. Project HOPE continues to identify opportunities to 
strengthen capacity, repair damaged facilities, and equip local 
health workers with the tools they need to save lives. 
 
 
 

INNOVATIVE MENTAL HEALTH 

CARE PARTNERSHIPS 
 
In collaboration with three local partners — the Yuri Shtern Holistic 
Center, NATAL: Israel Trauma and Resiliency Center, and Shamir 
Medical Center — Project HOPE has provided 891 people with 
access to stress management programs, urgently needed 
psychotherapy sessions, and an innovative hyperbaric oxygen 
treatment plan for those with treatment-resistant post-traumatic 
stress disorder (PTSD). 
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$263,420 OF MEDICAL EQUIPMENT 

DELIVERED TO HEALTH FACILITIES 
 
Project HOPE has delivered $263,420 of lifesaving medical equipment to 
health facilities in Israel to ensure that health workers and patients have 
access to much-needed medical equipment, including generators, 
defibrillator monitors, bladder scanners, mobile ultrasound machines, 
wheelchairs, and shower seats for patients with spinal cord injuries. 

1,350 PSYCHOSOCIAL SESSIONS 

PROVIDED TO CIVILIANS IN ISRAEL 
 
Project HOPE’s local partners in Israel have provided critical and 
potentially lifesaving psychosocial sessions to civilians affected by the 
conflict. As individuals cope with acute stress, PTSD, and the chaos of 
war, access to mental health services is crucial. Project HOPE’s partners 
in Israel are often able to provide participants with multiple sessions, 
thus improving outcomes and ensuring quality of care. 

1,100 DISPLACED PEOPLE PROVIDED 

WITH DIGNITY ITEMS 
 
In the aftermath of the October 7 attacks, families living in communities 
near Israel’s borders were evacuated from their homes and internally 
displaced. With limited access to personal belongings, humanitarian 
needs quickly grew. Project HOPE responded by provided 1,100 people 
with hygiene items including toothbrushes, toothpaste, shampoo, 
deodorant, bedsheets, towels, and clothes. 
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